Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation Hosts Elkhorn South High School and Elkhorn High School Scholarship Recognition Breakfasts
Elkhorn, NE: Thursday, May 16, 2013
Ninety-three scholarships totaling more than $160,000 were awarded to 63 Elkhorn students on Wednesday, May 1st at Elkhorn South High School and Thursday, May 2nd at Elkhorn High School.  The Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation hosted more than 120 guests at each scholarship recognition breakfast honoring students for their academic, athletic and personal achievements.
Scholarship sponsors were invited to attend the event to meet their recipients.  Stacey Falk, Executive Director of the Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation, stated, “Honor, generosity, achievement, and gratitude rang true during both of these ceremonies.  It is very rewarding to see how grateful theses students are to receive this support and recognition.” 
“The annual Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation Scholarship Breakfast highlighted the academic careers of some of Elkhorn South's best and brightest.  I would like to thank our community for their overwhelming generosity and support of the Elkhorn South Graduating Class of 2013.  I am extremely proud of the Class of '13 and sincerely appreciate the Foundation's efforts to promote educational excellence,” said ESHS Principal Mark Kalvoda. 
“The Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation continues to orchestrate a wonderful senior scholarship breakfast recognizing the Scholarship winners.  Our students were truly amazed at the generosity of the scholarship donors.  The scholarship winners are outstanding students and it was truly special to share this moment with their parents,” echoed EHS Principal Dan Radicia.
Among the many functions of the Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation is the management of scholarship funding. The EPS Foundation works with scholarship sponsors to determine the selection criteria for each of these scholarships. Independent selection committees are established for each scholarship and can be made up of outside entities, family organizations, high school administrators, Foundation Board members, community members and/or civic organizations. Selection criteria and committees differ for each scholarship; many committees are local while some have members located across the United States. 

The application process for these scholarships varies as well. Some scholarships require written essays, a minimum GPA, letters of recommendation and achievement in extra-curricular activities. Others concentrate on a history with the community and civic involvement, while still others look at focus areas such as field of study or career choice.  

The scholarship application and selection process is intense and is created as such to ensure the scholarships are awarded to deserving students who meet the defined criteria.  The commitment, dedication, and hard work of this year’s recipients are unsurpassed.
Scholarships are given annually to graduating Elkhorn students. If you would like to contribute to this worthwhile cause, please contact the Elkhorn Public Schools Foundation at 402- 289-1727, or refer to the Foundation website at www.elkhornfoundation.org.
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